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Ordinance to amend Subsection 12.40(1)(ii) and 12.41(1)(dd) relative to sporting good
stores. To repeal Subsection 12.41(1)(q) relative to indoor gun ranges in the C-2,
Neighborhood Commercial District. To repeal and recreate Subsection 12.48(3)(a)
relative to firearm ranges in Park Districts and to amend Subsection 12.43(2)(m) of
the Revised Municipal Code to permit gun, firearm and/or ammunition sales; sporting
good stores with gun, firearm and/or ammunition sales; and, indoor ranges as a
permitted use within the C-4 Regional Commercial District.

The Common Council of the City of West Allis do ordain as follows:

PART I.  Subsections 12.40(1)(ii) of the Revised Municipal Code of the City of West
Allis are hereby amended to read:

12.40 C-1, Central Business District

***

(1) Permitted Uses

***

(ii) sporting good stores (no gun, firearm and/or ammunition sales and/or shooting
ranges)

PART II.   Subsections 12.41(1)(dd) of the Revised Municipal Code of the City of West
Allis is hereby amended to read:

12.41 C-2, Neighborhood Commercial District.

***

(1) Permitted Uses

***

(dd) sporting good stores (no gun, firearm and/or ammunition sales and/or shooting
ranges)

PART III.   Subsections 12.41(1)(q) of the Revised Municipal Code of the City of West
Allis is hereby repealed and re-lettered.

***

PART IV.   Subsections 12.43(2)(m) of the Revised Municipal Code of the City of West
Allis is hereby amended to read:

12.43 C-4 Regional Commercial District.
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***

(2) Special Uses

***

(m) sporting good stores including gun and/or firearm sales, ammunition sales and/or
indoor ranges.

PART V.   Subsections 12.48(3)(a) of the Revised Municipal Code of the City of West
Allis is hereby repealed and recreated to remove firearm ranges and reads:

12.48 P-1, Park District

***

(3) Special Uses.  The following uses are permitted as special uses when authorized
by the
Common Council:

***

(a) Archery ranges, boat mooring and rental, campgrounds, conservatories, driving
ranges, gymnasiums, ice boating facilities, music halls, polo fields, riding
academies, stadiums and zoological and botanical gardens, provided that the use has a
minimum parcel area of three (3) acres.

***

PART VI.   All ordinances or parts of ordinance contravening the provisions of this
ordinance are
hereby repealed.

PART VII.  This ordinance shall take effect and be in force from and after its
passage and publication.
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